
/Town of Bartlett Office of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes: June 22, 2015
Attendance: Chairman Gene Chandler, David Patch, Jonathan Hebert
Reporters: None

Meeting opened at 03:30 PM.

Town Clerk/Tax Collector Cheryl Nealley met with the Selectmen to let them know that 
the person she was training to be a Deputy Clerk has sent her a text informing her that for 
personal reasons she will be moving back to Massachusetts. Nealley has workshops 
coming up in August, September, and October and now she will have no one to cover for 
her while she attends these workshops. Chairman Chandler inquired if the certification 
workshop is for the whole week. Nealley replied that it is for one week for the next four 
years. Chairman Chandler inquired if this is mandatory. Nealley stated that this one is 
strongly suggested and the ones in the Fall are mandatory. Nealley inquired if she could 
ask the former clerk, Leslie Mallett, to cover for her since she does this for the Town of 
Conway periodically. Chairman Chandler suggested that we find out what Mallett’s 
schedule is and if necessary we could publish that we will be closed for a couple of days. 
Chairman Chandler inquired if people could go to Jackson. Nealley replied that they 
could do the State portion but not the towns. Lynn Jones, AA, inquired if the deputy in 
Jackson could cover for us. Nealley stated that she will be covering Jackson for their 
town clerk. Nealley mentioned that she could advertise on the State web site that she is 
looking for someone. The Selectmen suggested that she start by contacting Mallett and go 
from there.

Chairman Chandler discussed the placement of the Historical Society’s renovated snow 
roller. He suggested that we solicit the input from the town’s people as to where they 
think would be the best place for it. It was agreed that we would put something in the 
local paper as well as post it at the town hall and local post offices.

Police Chief Janet Champlin met with the Selectmen and requested to enter nonpublic 
session to discuss a personnel issue. Chairman Chandler made a motion at 04:10 PM to 
enter nonpublic session per RSA 91-A3 II (a). Selectman Patch seconded the motion. 
Roll call vote was unanimous. Chairman Chandler made a motion at 04:40 PM to end the 
nonpublic session and to seal the minutes. Selectman Patch seconded the motion. Roll 
call vote was unanimous.

Chairman Chandler had met with Gary Chandler of the Lower Bartlett Water Precinct 
(LBWP) and discussed the water project for Linderhof. Chairman Chandler had a map 
which he displayed and went over the project. There was a concern that the trench patch 
and overlay that LBWP was to do came back differently on the proposal they sent to the 
town. Chairman Chandler mentioned that there are some issues such as the section of 
road from Kringles up is bad but is not part of the water line project. Not sure of how 
much trenching is to be done as there are a lot of trenches in some areas but not many in 
others. Perhaps we could not do parts of one section of road so as to do the repairs by 
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Kringles. Chairman Chandler has no problem sticking with the original plan. Selectman 
Hebert inquired if these changes have been reduced to writing specific. Chairman 
Chandler stated yes. Chairman Chandler also mentioned that they are doing a 26’ wide 
road and 24’ wide is plenty wide. Selectman Hebert inquired if we should cut back now. 
Chairman Chandler yes as that is extraordinarily wide. Selectman Hebert stated that we 
need to obtain the road agent’s opinion. Selectman Patch commented that he would go 
along with doing the work by Kringles as that is a very heavily traveled area. Selectman 
Hebert needs to go drive the road so he can understand it better. 

Chairman Chandler mentioned that he had stopped at the Glen Community Baptist 
Church (2RT302-20-R00)  and looked at two trees that they wanted to have removed 
from the property before they fell over. Chairman Chandler confirmed that the trees are 
dead. Selectman Hebert inquired as to why they needed to get permission to cut them. 
Chairman Chandler explained that they are in the green area. Chairman Chandler 
inquired from Brenda Medeiros, Sec. what they were planning on planting to take the 
place of these two trees. Medeiros stated that she wasn’t sure what they were planting but 
something would be planted there. The Selectmen all agreed that the trees could be cut. 
Medeiros placed a call to Pastor Rose and informed him of the decision.

In response to a short note that the Selectmen received from Robert Moschetto 
(1ALPEN-44-0), Selectman Hebert inquired if the town was doing anything more in the 
area of the Moschetto property at 104 Alpstrausse.  Chairman Chandler stated that he 
isn’t sure how much more can be done but when the Road Agent returns from vacation 
and gets caught back up, that we will consult with him about this. We will have him put 
ribbons up as to where he would like to be able to turn the trucks around. Selectman 
Hebert stated that we should schedule a time with the owners in the area to see what we 
need to do to solve the problem. The Selectmen agreed that they would do this at the site 
at a later date.

The Selectmen signed checks, reviewed correspondence, and building permits throughout 
the meeting.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 05:10 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Medeiros, Sec.


